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FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659.

Linda Mitry, 
Deputy Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–453 Filed 2–4–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6717–01–P

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[FRL–7870–1] 

Science Advisory Board Staff Office 
Notification of an Upcoming Meeting of 
the Science Advisory Board; 
Superfund Benefits Analysis Advisory 
Panel

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The EPA Science Advisory 
Board (SAB) Staff Office announces two 
public meetings of the SAB Superfund 
Benefits Analysis Advisory Panel.
DATES: February 11, 2005. A public 
teleconference of the SAB Superfund 
Benefits Analysis Advisory Panel will 
be held from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. Eastern 
time on February 11, 2005. 

February 24–25, 2005. A public 
meeting of the Superfund Benefits 
Analysis Advisory Panel will be held on 
February 24–25, 2005 in the SAB 
Conference Center at 1025 F Street, 
NW., Washington, DC 20004.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Members of the public who wish to 
submit written or brief oral comments 
(five minutes or less) must contact Dr. 
Holly Stallworth, Designated Federal 
Officer, at telephone: (202) 343–9867 or 
via e-mail at: stallworth.holly@epa.govs. 
Requests to provide oral comments must 
be in writing (e-mail, fax or mail) and 
received by Dr. Stallworth no later than 
five business days prior to the meeting 
in order to reserve time on the meeting 
agenda. It is the policy of the EPA 
Science Advisory Board Staff Office to 
accept written public comments of any 
length, and to accommodate oral public 
comments whenever possible. Any 
member of the public wishing further 
information regarding the SAB or the 
Superfund Benefits Analysis Advisory 
Panel may also contact Dr. Stallworth, 
or visit the SAB Web site at: http://
www.epa.gov/sab/. 

Technical Contact: The technical 
contact in EPA’s Office of Solid Waste 
and Emergency Response for the 
Superfund Benefits Analysis is Ms. 
Melissa Friedland who can be reached 
at (703) 603–8864 or 
friedland.melissa@epa.gov.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Background: The Office of Solid 

Waste and Emergency Response 
(OSWER) has issued a draft study of the 
benefits of the Superfund program. This 
draft study is entitled Superfund 
Benefits Analysis and may be found at: 
http://www.epa.gov/superfund/news/
benefits.htm. OSWER has requested the 
SAB for advice on its Superfund 
Benefits Analysis. A ‘‘widecast’’ 
soliciting expertise for the Superfund 
Benefits Analysis Advisory Panel was 
published in a Notice on July 30, 2004 
(69 FR 45705–45706). 

On February 11, 2005, the SAB Panel 
will discuss charge questions and 
general plans for the advisory meeting 
that will follow. The charge questions to 
this Panel will be posted at the SAB 
Web site at: http://www.epa.gov/sab/
panels/sba_adv_panel.htm prior to the 
meeting. On February 24–25, panelists 
will review the EPA’s draft Superfund 
Benefits Analysis and discuss responses 
to charge questions. Meeting materials 
and agendas for the February 11, 2005 
teleconference and for the face-to-face 
meeting of February 24–25, 2005 will be 
posted on the SAB Web site prior to 
each meeting. 

Procedures for Providing Public 
Comment: It is the policy of the SAB 
Staff Office to accept written public 
comments of any length, and to 
accommodate oral public comments 
whenever possible. The SAB Staff Office 
expects that public statements presented 
at the Panel’s meetings will not be 
repetitive of previously submitted oral 
or written statements. Oral Comments: 
Requests to provide oral comments must 
be in writing (e-mail, fax or mail) and 
received by Dr. Stallworth no later than 
five business days prior to the 
teleconference in order to reserve time 
on the meeting agenda. For 
teleconferences, opportunities for oral 
comment will usually be limited to no 
more than three minutes per speaker 
and no more than fifteen minutes total. 

Written Comments: Although written 
comments are accepted until the date of 
the meeting (unless otherwise stated), 
written comments should be received in 
the SAB Staff Office at least five 
business days prior to the meeting date 
so that the comments may be made 
available to the committee for their 
consideration. Comments should be 
supplied to the DFO at the address/
contact information noted above in the 
following formats: one hard copy with 
original signature, and one electronic 
copy via e-mail (acceptable file format: 
Adobe Acrobat, WordPerfect, Word, or 
Rich Text files (in IBM-PC/Windows 98/
2000/XP format). 

Meeting Accommodations: 
Individuals requiring special 
accommodation to access these 
meetings, should contact Dr. Stallworth 
at least five business days prior to the 
meeting so that appropriate 
arrangements can be made.

Dated: January 25, 2005. 
Vanessa T. Vu, 
Director, EPA Science Advisory Board Staff 
Office.
[FR Doc. 05–2307 Filed 2–4–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION. 

[Report No. AUC–05–60 (Auction No. 60); 
DA 05–171] 

Auction of Lower 700 MHZ Band 
Licenses Scheduled for July 20, 2005 
Comment Sought On Reserve Prices 
OR Minimum Opening Bids and Other 
Procedures for Auction No. 60

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This document announces the 
auction of five licenses in the lower 700 
MHz band C Block (710–716/740–746 
MHz) licenses scheduled to commence 
on July 20, 2005 (Auction No. 60). This 
document also seeks comment on 
reserve prices or minimum opening bids 
and other procedures for Auction No. 
60.

DATES: Comments are due on or before 
February 11, 2005, and reply comments 
are due on or before February 18, 2005.
ADDRESSES: Comments and reply 
comments must be sent by electronic 
mail to the following address: auction60 
@fcc.gov.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
legal questions: Howard Davenport 
(202) 418–0660. For general auction 
questions: Roy Knowles or Lisa Stover 
at (717) 338–2888. For service rule 
questions, contact the Mobility Division, 
Wireless Telecommunications Bureau, 
as follows: Erin McGrath, Keith Harper, 
or JoAnn Epps at (202) 418–0620.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This is a 
summary of the Commission’s Public 
Notice released January 26, 2005 
Auction No. 60 Comment Public Notice. 
The complete text of the Auction No. 60 
Comment Public Notice, including 
attachments and any related 
Commission documents is available for 
public inspection and copying during 
regular business hours at the FCC 
Reference Information Center, Portals II, 
445 12th Street, SW., Room CY–A257, 
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